BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Monday—May 19, 2014
 

 

· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:30 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, E. Kraft, J. Nyhuis(left at 6:15), P. Dercks, A Patterson, T. Marcoe – Absent: M. Murphy-Steinke
· Staff:  S. Green, B. Doyle, J. Hungerford, M. Liebelt, M. Liebelt D. Schell, T. Kind, J. Tyner, D. Mock, C. Klassy, S. Hein
· Others:  B. Deer, S. Laning, K. Dercks, L. Sheahan
· President Kottke appointed Mrs. Patterson as the acting clerk.

· Mr. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the April 28, 2014 school board and reorganization meeting minutes.    Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Financial report has been filed with the clerk.

· Public Input – none.
· Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to allow administration to spend up to $20,000 to resurface the Middle School/High School parking lot.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Mr. Tyner reviewed the quotes and the technology plan to upgrade the technology infrastructure.  The first phase would be the switches, the second phase would be the WIFI and the third phase would be devices.  Mr. Tyner is working with a technology committee which includes staff to determine the needs.  President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to go ahead with phase one to put the infrastructure in place at the Elementary School and the MS/HS as presented.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mrs. Marcoe, moved to approve the 2014-15 open enrollment applications as presented.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to accept the retirement of Sue Johnson-Schieve with regrets.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, move to accept the resignation of Karen Schlichter with regrets.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Administrator Green shared with the Board an update on the Middle School/High School schedule.  Due to increase needs in some courses we will be rearranging our staff and their duties along with some retirements.  There are positions posted to be filled.
· President Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson moved to approve the new childcare employees Ashley Budahn and Amber Schaefer as presented.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

· Administrator Green reported to the Board she received a call from Russell Ratkowski, Town of Oakfield Chairman, and they are looking at a proposal to work with the School District of Oakfield on a contest to design a logo for their township during the next school year.   This would be for the secondary age students.  At this time they do not have one and this would be used on their stationary, vehicle signs and website.  When we receive the guidelines we will bring this back to the Board.  
· Administrator Green shared the current legislative issues including recommendations to enhance school safety and the four areas of safe schools, mental health, climate and culture, physical environment, and policies and procedures.  Wisconsin statewide public graduation rates continue to move upward and discussion on Rural Schools including sparsity aid, transportation aid, student loan reduction, and the revision of school aid formula for rural schools.                                                                                                         
· Mrs. Patterson reported on her attendance at the WASB Spring Academy.  Suggestions were to have board evaluations, have one legislative advocate for communication  and other board topics.  
· Mrs. Patterson reported on her attendance at the CESA 6 meeting.  This was her last meeting on the Board at CESA 6.  Discussion took place on their upcoming budget.
· Mr. Liebelt, Student Representative, reported that the school year is coming to an end.  Softball and baseball are in regionals. We will be hosting the Sectional softball game 
· Interim Principal Klassy reported on the success of the junior prom and the middle school concert.  The upcoming events are the middle school dance, 9-12 cookout with a lip sync contest, and the 8th grade class trip.   
· Interim Principal/AD Mock commented on the success of the middle school baseball team this year and baseball, softball, golf, and soccer will begin their regional playoffs.
· Principal Doyle also shared the success of the elementary spring concert and the fifth grade safety patrol trip to the Wisconsin Dells.  Our school had many compliments on the behavior of our students.  Principal Doyle also shared the “Buddy Bench” which was made by Mrs. Hein, K – 6 Art Teacher and Wes O’Laire, O’Laire Construction.  This is for PBIS (Positive Behavioral Intervention and Supports) program for when a student is feeling left out or needs someone to talk to, they can sit on this bench to allow fellow students join them so they can help them feel better.
· Administrator Green reminded the Board of the June 6, 2014 graduation date.  Penny Kottke agreed to give the board speech.  There will be other board members attending to help with the diplomas.

· Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to change the summer school board meetings to start at 5:00 p.m. and to be at the Oakfield Elementary School.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.  
· Next school board meeting will be Monday, June 16, 2014 at the OES at 5:00 pm.
· OAKS COMMUNITY CHAT – A discussion took place with how the transition went this last year with it being a Middle School and High School.  Some felt it went well and yet there were a few issues that were discussed.  
· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to adjourn at 7:41 p.m to executive session under SS 19.85 (1)(c) to discuss personnel resignation agreement and future needs.  Motion carried by roll call vote:  Kottke, Dercks, Kraft, Patterson, Marcoe – Absent: Nyhuis, Murphy-Steinke.
Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary
